

Dear Parents/Carers,

On Thursday 26th May, we celebrated the Queen's Platinum Jubilee with a lunchtime picnic party in the playground. It was fantastic seeing the whole school together dancing, singing and playing. All the children have learned the words to the National Anthem which they sang beautifully. We enjoyed the red, white and blue mufti day.

All children received a Jubilee coin and keyring to celebrate this special event.

I would like to thank Mr Higgs for providing the music and setting up the playground. Mrs Jerrom

#### Lost Property

There is a lot of lost property. Please can you put names on your child's uniform as it can be returned to them a lot easier. Please name lunchboxes and water bottles as there are a few of them in lost property too.

### School Uniform

Please can we remind you that children are expected to be in correct uniform on days when they are not doing PE. Including black shoes not trainers.

### Dogs on Premises

Dogs are not to be brought on the premises at any time unless they are registered assistance dogs.

#### **Absences**

Please make sure that all absences are reported to the school office no later than 9.30am.

Thank you.

# LKS2 News

This term year 3 have enjoyed learning about volcanoes. We have learnt about the layers of the earth, marked the location of volcanoes around the world and written explanation texts about how a volcano erupts. In Art the children practised drawing different volcanoes and then made paper mache models of volcanoes. They have all worked really hard on these and should be proud of their results.



Miss Docksey

#### Headteacher Awards

Well done to the children who worked so hard to achieve her awards.

Isabelle Y5—for making a fantastic model of a theme park

Darci-Mae Y3—For an amazing attitude towards homework. Completing maths, spelling, writing and art.

Tommie Lee Y4 - for great work on Roman numerals.

Joey Y3—for a fantastic effort with his handwiring.

Daniel Y6—for super maths homework

Hailey Y5—for fantastic French homework



### **Dates for your Diary**

#### June 2022

6th—Return to school

9th—Dental visit for YR and Y1.

14th- Y4 trip to the Sea Life Centre

15th—Y6 Worry Ninja session

15th -District Sports day

## Foundation Stage

One of the home corners in one of the Reception classes is being converted to a coffee shop. Last week, Reception children went on their first school trip. They walked up to the Rosehill Costa Coffee. The children had the opportunity to go behind the counter and help the barista's make their hot chocolate drinks. The children were all very well behaved and sensible while they were out of school and they all really enjoyed their visit. The children enjoyed looking at their local environment and talking about what they could see. We would like

to say thank you to all the adults that helped us.

Miss Digman





## K51 News (Years 1 & 2)

As the Year 1 topic the Enchanted Woodland draws to a close, Year 1 have had a busy and creative week. After reading The Gruffalo and The Gruffalo's Child, they drew their own picture of the Gruffalo or the big bad mouse, which was made even more frightening enlarging it on the photocopier, they then painted their characters. The children have also explored how to manipulate clay to make their own Gruffalo model, they are looking forward to painting these once they are dry. For their DT lesson they were given the challenge of making a model tree which had to be stable and strong. They began by looking at examples and then learn't different techniques to make their own tree before evaluating it. During these activities the children really supported one another and worked as a team. We are really proud of them and their achievements.

Miss Thirtle

## Sports News

Club letters for summer 2 went out this week so make sure you do not miss out and sign up for a club and return the letter before we break up for half term. You will be told after half term whether you have been awarded a place. In school swimming has been a great success this half term and will continue until the end of the school year. Year 6 will also begin swimming again after half term on a Thursday morning.

Mrs McLean

# UKS2 News (Years 5 and 6)

Although the SATs are over for the children in Year 6, they are working hard on their writing assessment that is coming up. They have also started rehearsals for the end of year production where every child has been given a speaking role! Look information about upcoming the performances and how to purchase tickets. Year 5 have been continuing their learning about forces in science, learning about friction, pulleys, levers and gears. In Maths, have been recapping vear multiplication, short division and fractions. While in English, they have been focusing on grammar: similes, metaphors, semi colons, expanded noun phrases and parenthesis.

Mrs McLean

### House Points

Air House—19,148 Earth House—25,130 Fire House—24,769 Water House -15,742